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East Beach Marina Apartments 

April 5, 2010

Dear East Beach resident,


In recent weeks, regrettably inaccurate reports circulating about the proposed East Beach Marina Apartments (shown above in rendering) have unsettled many people in your neighborhood. With this letter, I hope to allay concerns that the project will diminish the value and prestige of the East Beach neighborhood. My aim is the opposite, to fulfill the City of Norfolk’s bold vision and exacting standards for its East Beach redevelopment. 
            
Permit me to explain what the project is, and what it’s not.
           

It’s not rent-subsidized, Section 8 housing. Rents will average $1,450 monthly. The lowest monthly rent, $900, is above the city-wide average of $850. Of the 210 units, 42 will be priced to appeal to teachers and other public servants, young professionals and military.  
It will not cause the property to flood. The land will be raised above the 100-year flood plain.

It will not cause traffic backups. The additional cars will leave Pretty Lake Avenue comfortably inside state traffic requirements, according to a study we commissioned.      

It is properly zoned. The zoning envisions a mixed- use “Little Annapolis” that extends the character of the East Beach neighborhood and exploits the spectacular views of Fisherman’s Cove and its hundreds of moored boats. East Beach Marina meets this test in two principal ways, architecturally and in its public spaces. Architecturally, it borrows from the high-end new urbanism character of East Beach and traditional Tidewater waterfront buildings. And we make full use of the unique views for the neighbors and their guests with a 1,000-foot boardwalk at the water’s edge.  I am confident that the project will win the endorsement of Norfolk’s design review and planning commissioners later this year.
It does not steal the name or identity of the East Beach neighborhood. The apartments take their name from the official name given by the City of Norfolk in its General Plan to the zoning district in which the apartments are located, “East Beach Harbor Mixed Use Waterfront District.”
It does not use the amenities of the East Beach neighborhood. In addition to the marina and boardwalk, the apartments will include a swimming pool, health club, meeting room, indoor hidden garage parking, store, and state-of-the art clubhouse.
            

Now permit me to tell my side of the story:
            

East Beach Marina Apartments will offer luxury features with one, two and three bedrooms. Each apartment will have a balcony, nine-foot ceilings, wood floors, granite counter tops and stainless steel fixtures and appliances. 
It will have water views on three sides. Residents will park in a secure, hidden garage with 495 spaces. 
It will be marketed to empty-nesters seeking to downsize and young professionals on the way up. It is close to military bases, the airport, hospitals, employment centers and universities.
It will be good for Norfolk. The project will generate approximately $500,000 yearly in local taxes for the City of Norfolk, a healthy new dividend on the taxpayers’ $50 million investment in the redevelopment. 
It will be good for Ocean View. As a unique marina address, it jump starts the “Little Annapolis” vision on Fisherman’s Cove as imagined in the city’s plan. 
            

I am confident that East Beach Marina Apartments will serve as an additional catalyst for high quality development in East Ocean View, while adding to the prestige of East Beach.
            
Sincerely,
 
Buddy Gadams
President,
Marathon Development Group
Norfolk, Va.
